Went to the Springfield Quilt Show last week. | picked up several ideas for our show and observed many things
that | liked better about our show. | hope as you all go to shows, meetings, retreats and other quilty events that
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you take note of the details and send the ideas to someone on the Quilt Show Committee. There are many
great ideas out there that might make our show better.

Many of you remember Grace Owen, who is still a long distance member of our guild. She was my quilting buddy for many years until
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she moved to Nixa to live near her granddaughter. | had such a great time hanging out
with her at the show and spending time with her and her dear husband, Gene in their
home.

She is one of my quilting influences. She gets the newsletter so | am sure she will read
this. Grace is masterful with handwork. She even hand pieces sometimes! She drug me
kicking and screaming to hand applique groups and even bribed me with lovely
Sunbonnet Sues she had cut out. She gave them to me under the condition that | hand
applique them. The nerve of her!lll | was always the designated heckler at any of her
classes or tutorials. My favorite was her ruching class. There are so many fun things to say
that includes "ruching".

When Grace and | took trips, | usually drove. | was all about the destination--how fast can
we get there, what is the shortest route, can we make it without stopping? Grace was all
about the journey--the color of the trees, new houses that have sprung up, shopping at
convenience stores along the way, sighting roadside stands selling whatever, enjoying the
ride.

Grace and | became friends because we had quilting in common, but we grew as quilters
and friends because of our different approaches to quilting and our journey. | hope as you
take this journey of life, that you are able to find
companions that challenge you, sustain you, make
you laugh, and show you a different path. It makes
it far more interesting. Let one or more of your
quilting influences know how they have affected
your life. More importantly, be an influence in
someone else's life.

Hopefully Cassie will be able to include the picture
of Grace and her quilt at the Springfield Show. She
received a 3rd place ribbon for her hand quilted
and hand appliqued masterpiece. She was in a
crazy category for unusual techniques, | think. Her
quilt did not match the category. Hope some of you
got to see it.

Your Stitchy Sovereign,

Kathy
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SUBMITTEDBYROXANNA JUERGENS

FINANCIALREPORT ™ peTREAT To THE
- = =l

Raffle Account to date

' August 1, 2016 to August 31, 2016
$1,151.16 H,LLS

Income
Ticket Sales
TOTAL Income

TOTAL Income

Expense

Retreat to the Hills

Awards/Benton & Wash. Co Fair $100.00 6%,&,4/‘% . ! ' ‘

Programs/Speaker Dinner/July ~ $24.79 [‘y W aA/
Programs/August Speaker $257.46
Quilt Show/Prizes
Properties/Storage to 08/2017 $1,020.00

$160.00

6000 Deadline for balances

Ending total in Raffle Account $1,311.16 . S t h 22
Money Market Account $21,019.50 \ p
Interest for August $1.79
Checking Account $8,811.80 S‘r
Income How , AKTED

e
UG
$885.00 N

oooooooooooooooooooooooooooo

$186.14 My mother, Phyllis Lukas and | signed up to take a
' beginner quilting class at Patchwork Emporium in
Rogers, AR during the summer of 1981. | passed and

Retreat to the HIlls Venue Dep.  $400.00 she failed. Then, we both signed up to take a knitting
L_D .
<0 Super Saturday Sew-In Sept $50.00 class that same summer. She passed anq I fa.lled.
TOTALE $1018 - However, when Phyllis moved to Bella Vista in her
Ypenses 018.39 mid-forties, she joined a quilting group and became
7y Ending Total in Checking Account $8,678.41 " an excellent quilter. Her masterpiece is a Baltimore

TOTAL OF ALL 3 ACCOUNTS

g Album quilt that | am hand quilting as she passed
Be-. away in April of 2014. My mother passed on the

SHINE
DOWS

$31,010.86 _"'sewing tradition, and both of my daughters now sew
and quilt.
<. > Do gowﬂmvewdﬁohﬂg?guw@ ours (in 4-5 senfences) to

cassiet 217 @hotmail.com

Diane Eaton passed away

Lovina Payton is still having health problems
Raijia Salomaa’s brother passed away
Carolyn Gaskill's husband passed away

Lori Jones is going to have a new grandbaby



WASHINGTUON COUNTY FAIR WIRNERS
submitted by Adele Atha

Congratulations to the following guild members for being recognized with special awards at the 2016
Washington County Fair:

Best of Show/Grand Champion - Diana Haseman

Judge's Choice for Sections 1 & 2 (Bed quilts) - Diana Haseman
Judge's Choice for Sections 3 to 8 (All others) - Diana Haseman
Champion - Bed Quilts Machine Quilted - Diana Haseman
Champion - Wallhanging - Diana Haseman

Champion - Lap Quilt or Throw - Diana Haseman

Champion - Table Topper/Household Item - Diana Haseman
Best Hand Applique - Diana Haseman

Best Machine Applique - Lennis Ledbetter ($25 from Q.U.I.L.T. Guild)
Best Machine Quilting (by individual) - Lori Jones

Best Use of Color - Diana Haseman ($25 from Q.U.I.L.T. Guild)

Thanks to Sager Creek Quilts, Sew in Heaven, and B-Sew Inn for sponsoring many of the special quilting
awards. Q.U.L.L.T. gave two $25 prizes for “Best Applique by Machine” and “Best Use of Color”. Thanks to
those guild members who helped with quilt check-in and pick-up and on judging day.

If you didn't enter this year (and you live in Washington County), be sure to watch for the Fair dates in
2017! As a reminder, exhibitors can enter two items in each of the 50 plus categories, so there's no excuse
not to participate!

RENTON COURNTY FAIR WINNERS
known winners

Judges Choice: Joyce Kerr ($25 Cash Award from Q.U.I.L.T. Guild)

Best Pieced Quilt: Monica Townsend ($25 Cash Award from Q.U.I.L.T. Guild )
Best Use of Color: Elizabeth Ray

Best Miniature Quilt: Elizabeth Ray

Most items entered in Quilt Department: Elizabeth Ray

UPCOMING

Saturday, September 17

September 17 we will be working on curves

from Chapter 8 in the book You Can Quilt! Building
Skills for Beginners' by Leila Gardunia & Marlene
Oddie.

Washington County Extension Office | 2536 N
McConnell Ave | Fayetteville | 9am

Queen's Apprentices



SUPER
SATURDAY
SEW-IN

FLANNEL STACKEDCIRCLE

TAUGHTBY THERESE RAMSEY

Therese Ramsey will be teaching Basic Quilting Supplies
this Flannel Stacked Circle Quilt, at Circle Cutter (optional)
the Presbyterian Church in Rogers

on New Hope Rd. from 9-3 pm. Fabric Options: SATU R DAY; SEPTEM BER ]7

Use flannels for all cuts

The cost is only $10. (36) 6" squares gAM-3PM

The great thing about this class is (9) 7" circle

everyone brings a few extra circles  (9) 5" circle FI RST PR ES BY T E R I A N
and squargs to share so everyone (9) 3" circle CH U R CH

ends up with an extra scrappy

quilt! It is a fun and quick quilt to flannel for border (3" strips 1901 SOUTH 26THST,ROGERS

make. or larger) & binding

Supplies: CUST 310

Sewing machine

MEMORIES CREATED: THE 39TH ANNUAL OZARK QUILT FAIR
py Jan Murray Brown

This past Saturday (September 10th) I entered the 39th Annual Ozark Quilt
Fair at Shiloh Museum of Ozark History in Springdale. This clothesline quilt

show is a good one because the public is introduced to many beautiful quilts
and people get to actually touch the quilts. '

The day was glorious and sunny. My quilter friend Mary Spillman from
Hill N Holler Quilter's Guild in Mountain Home came over from Yellville F
with a stack of her quilts.She had an especially beautiful one, made by her
mother in 1987, created entirely little hexagons, hand-pieced and
hand-quilted! Tremendous piece. It looks like a mosaic.

(My winning quilt is called "Home is Where the Art Is." It is a wedding gift
for an art teacher friend from U of A and his new bride who is a city planner.
Fabrics are mostly designer fabrics from Carrie Bloomston; pattern called
"Suburbs" with my own addition of moon, stars, trees...machine pieced and
machine quilted.)

We were both over-the-moon pleased and excited. We each received a $50 bill
from Arvest Bank. It was super-FUN!



CHENILLE
QUILT
WORKSHOP

TAUGHTBY GRACEGRAME

Join us for Grace Grame's
workshop on Chenille Quilting
using denim on Thursday,
September 29th, beginning at
9:30am.

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER
29TH

9:30AM-2:45PM

EMMANUEL LUTHERAN
CHURCH

2901E ZIONRD, #17,
FAYETTEVILLE

COST: S35MEMBERS, $45
NON-MEMBERS

Please note that
both the date &
location have
changed. If you
would like to take
this class, there
are still some
spots available.
Contact Lori Jones
at

alliancelori@aol.com for more
information.

Cost will be $35 for members and
$45 for non-members.

Supplies:

Light blue bobbin thread

Any color top thread

Chenille brush (available for $6)
Spray bottle with water
Marking pen or pencil, any kind
12" square ruler

Long scissors, at least 82"
Sewing machine

Basic Quilting Supplies

Extension cord

Fabric Options:
Cut Denims (twin sizing):
Kits available for $15

(13) 8%" square
(13) 4'~" x 84" rectangle
(13) 4%2" x 123" rectangle

Three (3) color intense
PREWASHED cotton fabrics. They
may be stackable repeats or
different colors but NO BATIKS.

If you have any questions about
the supply list, feel free to contact
Grace at 479.636.8058

See you there!

there are still openings
for this workshop!
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€812 with Paula Marledaught




RETREAT

The Essence of Retreat
by Cassie Robinson

Missouri Star Quilt Company Retreat. The first four
words many of you may already be familiar with. I
mean, who doesn't know of the charismatic Jenny
Doan?? Certainly not many quilters. But when you put
that last word to use, when you add 'Retreat’ to the mix,
that changes everything.

How do you sum up four days in what has been coined
the Disneyland of Quilting?

Do you start with the shopping? Shops with bolts and
bolts and bolts of beautiful fabrics; something for
everyone to gaze at in wonderment and inevitably
leave with yardage of some variety (or multiple
varieties of yardage. Maybe even a sewing machine!).

Or do you start with the retreat center itself? Cozy
rooms neatly aligning the upstairs hallway with quilts
adorning the walls and a very spacious sewing space
occupying the underneath.

Maybe you start with the town of Hamilton. Just a
small town tucked into, what seems like, nowhere. A
charming downtown with everything you need within
walking distance; restaurants (shakes, even!), a grocery
store, a small park, a bank, and of course, the
aforementioned shopping.

Should you start with the quilting? After all, that is one
of the reasons you have came, to tackle some (because
you know you have too many to finish all of them in
four days) of your projects. You unpack your machine,
your cutters, your mat, your fabrics, your pattern. The
whir of the sewing machine takes you on to a sense of
accomplishment, to pride, to thinking of that person
your project is for. Happiness finds you in these
moments (seam ripping, or not). Soon, you share your
project with others; we are all curious of what you are
up to, and we share ours with you.

And then, suddenly, you realize where you should start.
Missouri Star Quilt Company Retreat can certainly be
described as somewhere you go to shop, stay in a
retreat center, discover a small hometown & get some
quilting done. But it is so much more than that. You
have learned that, really, it is about relationships. It is
about your quilting family. You learn of kids and
grandkids, battles with cancer, you learn of interests
outside of quilting (it happens!), where your friends
come from and their experiences, of friendships and
family. You laugh together, and if you decide to do the
jelly roll race, you cry together. You congratulate each
other, you eat together, you help each other, you
adventure with Flat Jenny together. You cheer for each
other, you stay up late together, you prepare meals
together, you definitely shop together, and yep, you
might even bunk together.

Through it all, good, bad, and indifferent, your family
will be there. Drawn together by quilting, yes, but held
together by so much more. Retreat has now become
your glue, your quilt sandwich. In this moment, in this
place, this is where your happiness becomes your joy.
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This was our second Stitchy Women retreat,
but it felt like we had known each other
forever. Such a talented, gifted, giving
group of women. I spent a lot of time
ripping, but loved talking with
everyone (hence the ripping)."

- Laura Speer

oooooooooooo
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the many adventures of flat jenny




"This was the best weekend for me! I wasn't able to be at the retreat
last year to stay, only as a visitor due to my family reunion, but what I
saw was everyone busy, laughing, working, and just having a great
time together. It wasn't until I attended this year that I realized
how much of a wonderful time everyone had. The fellowship,
the learning, the games, just being there with everyone of those
awesome ladies made this weekend a special one for me and I'm
totally excited about next year!

Thank you Kathy and Carla for making this a fun experience! "

- Rose Lawrence

stitchy women 2016 ¢



GUILDMEETING MINUTES

SUBMITTEDBY ROSELAWRENCE

0.U.LL.T. Guild Meeting
St. Thomas Episcopal Church, Springdale, AR
Thursday, August 25th, 2016

President Kathy Garringer called the meeting to order at
7:00 p.m. and welcomed 87 members; 1 new member,
Elizabeth Ray; 11 guests, Tracie Rebsamen, Gayle Stocker,
Bev McKenna, Barb Spier, Brenda Krajewski, Patricia
Rogers, Glenda Stephenson, Sharon Slavik, Deirdre Slavik,
Kathleen Thompson, and Jimmie Reid.

Sunshine and Shadows:

LoVina Peyton

Diane Eaton passed away

Raija Salomaa's brother passed away
David Moran's mother passed away
Carolyn Gaskill's husband passed away
Lori Jones is going to have new grandbaby

Program: Lori Jones

Lori introduced tonight's speaker Paula
Mariedaughter - Diagonal Designs make
Dynamic Quilts.

To open the program, Paula Mariedaughter,
Adele Atha, Therese Ramsey and Kathy
Garringer all came in wearing 60's style clothing
and danced their way to the front of the room to
"We Are Family", as Paula stated in her opening remarks,
we, the members of the guild, are all family.

Paula has been quilting for over 20 years, and has been
fascinated by fabric since an early age. Her goal is to
share ideas and help people to use their imagination
when thinking of a quilt. Some of her types of quilts are
whole cloth, blocks, and stripy to name just a few. She
brought and shown many of her quilts, some vintage
where she had redone them in her style; several had
pictures in them and all her labels told a story of the
blocks or quilts. When you make directional lines, break
up the block gives it interest and makes it interesting.
Paula finds fabrics in some very unusual places; she uses
different things such as a shower curtain or clothing. She
thinks that different fabrics make unique quilts. Another
idea of hers is if you start a project and find out you hate
it, use this as the backing for a quilt that you do like that
way your backs are unique too. Add elements, think about
backgrounds, get a feeling of dark and light, color gets the
credit but value does the work. Put some diagonal feeling
in each quilt; drag your diagonal into the border for more
contrast too.

Paula's ideas of use of fabric, color, design, and
techniques encourage all of us to think outside the
normal quilt patterns and try something totally different
and hopefully diagonal.

September 22nd - Grace Grame; Workshop - Sept 23rd

Denim Chenille
October 27th - Sujita Shah from India; Workshop -
October 28th Crazy quilts (organized chaos)

Announcements
Quilt Show Committee Meeting: Monday, September 12th
at the Springdale Library

Super Saturday Sew-In:
August 27th — Paula Mariedaughter — Diagonal Designs
September 17th — Therese Ramsey — Circle Scrappy

Retreat to the Hills -Toni Fenton & Jennie Wehrenberg
October 7-9th at Eureka Springs Best Western Inn &
Convention Center. Registration deadline is August 31st,
payment in full by the September meeting.

Business Meeting:

Charlotte Ralston made a motion to approve the
July 21st Guild minutes and the August 1st
Board minutes as printed in the newsletter and
Janette Strickert made the second. President
Kathy called for a voice vote, hearing no nays,
ruled the motion passed.

Betty McKee made a motion to approve the
Treasurer's Report from July as printed in the
Newsletter; Janice Berry made the second. President
Kathy called for a voice vote, hearing no nays, ruled the
motion passed. The Treasurers Report will be filed for
audit.

Sheila Bayles made a motion to change the meeting time
to 6:30 p.m. for a trial period of three months; Karen
Harmony made the second. President Kathy called for a
voice vote, hearing no nays, ruled the motion passed.

Jeanie Schneider made a motion to approve the purchase
of fabric for the Quilt Show drapes; Joe Ann Reaves made
the second. President Kathy called for a voice vote,
hearing no nays, ruled the motion passed.

Reminders:

The next Board meeting is Tuesday, September 6th, 2016
due to Labor Day on Monday, at Wendy's in Springdale at
5:45 p.m. and all members are invited to attend.

The next guild meeting is Thursday, September 22nd.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m., followed by
Show & Tell.




GUILDBOARDMEETINGMINUTES

SUBMITTEDBY ROSELAWRENCE

Quilt Guild Board Meeting
Wendy's, Springdale, AR
Monday, August 1st, 2016

**Editor's Note: Some of last month's
meetm% notes were missing...here they are.
My apologies!

Sunshine and Shadows: LoVina Peyton
Diane Eaton passed away

David Moran's mother not doing well

Jo Collier is up and about after her surgery

Quilt Guild Board Meeting
Wendy's, Springdale, AR
Tuesday, September 6th, 2016

President Kathy Garringer called the meeting to order at
5:48 p.m.

Those present were: Kathy Garringer, Roxanna Juergens,
Roxanne Birchard, Janice Berry, Lori Jones, Jennie
Wehrenberg and Rose Lawrence.

Treasurers Report: Roxanna Juergens

Roxanna presented the financial reports for the month of
August 2016 to each board member to review and
discuss. The bills are all paid and the Board reviewed and
approved the reports.

The Board authorized and approved the Treasurer
spending $50.00 to inquire about the
application to possibly apply for sales tax
exempt status.

Newsletter: Cassie Robinson

Cassie wasn't here - Deadline is the 12th
of the month for articles to be placed in
the Newsletter.

Programs and Speakers: Lori Jones
September 22nd - Grace Grame; Workshop:
Thursday, September 29th 10-3pm (place
will be determined later)

October 27th - Sujita Shah — The Root Connection
Workshop: Crazy Quilts — organized chaos (Washington
County Extension Office, 9- 3pm. Cost members $40,
non-members $45) spaces available.

Kitchen Committee — Carolyn Sherry
Carolyn wasn't here, nothing new to report.

Library - Sheri Shaw

Sheri wasn't here, but she has purchased 2 new books for
the library.

Publicity - Leeanna Walker

Leeanna wasn't here, but she is posting frequently online.

Blog - Sheila Bayles
Sheila wasn't here, we need to make sure we've posted
the new starting time of 6:30 pm.

Cuddly Quilts for Kids - Janice BerrY

Janice reported things are going well and approximately
106 quilts have been made to-date.

She also stated that it has been requested to possibly

make some larger than baby size quilts for older children.

Vendors: Betty McKee
Gentry Quilts will be at our August Guild meeting.

Membership: Barbara Hamernik
The guild has 171 members at this time.

Other Business:

Quilt Con§ress 2017 will be with Jan Krentz
and Rajia Salomaa October 25th, 26th and
27th. Save the date for bookmarks, etc.

This meeting adjourned at 6:48 p.m.

Also, she is looking at possibly getting larger sized
batting. She is also looking for labels from Hobbs Batting,
please get with Janice if you have any of these labels.

Quilt Show 2017 - Roxanne Birchard

Roxanne mentioned that Kathy Drexler and Velina Straw
have taken over the Country Store and members are
encouraged to begin bringing items to them.

The meetings are set for the 2nd Mondays of the month;
this month's meeting is on Monday, September 12th in
the Springdale Public Librar(}/. Some of the items to be
discussed are dates to sew drapes for the quilt show;
registration begins on October 1st; also, the process of
picking up quilts after the show.

Retreat to the Hills - Toni Fenton & Jennie WehrenberE
Jennie stated that 26 people have already signed up. The
date is October 7-9th, 2016, fliers are out, the cost for
members is $125, and for non-members it's $150,
hotel rooms are not included in this price and
everyone has until September 22nd to pay for
thisretreat.

Sunshine and Shadows - LoVina Peyton
Raijia Salomaa's brother passed away.

Super Saturday Sew-In: Amy Rollins
September 17th — Therese Ramsey
Queen's Apprentices - September 17th

Vendors: Betty McKee )
Betty wasn't here but there are none scheduled at this
time.

Membership & Directory — Barbara Hamernik
Barbara was not here. Kathy mentioned we had 87
members and 11 guests at the last meeting.

Other Business:
New Meeting Time 6:30 p.m.

Quilt Congress in 2017 — Kathy Garringer

Jan Krentz and Raija Salomaa — October 25, 26 & 27th,
2017, Southside Church of Christ in Rogers has been
approached as the site for the Quilt Congress.

Next Board Meeting:
The next board meeting is Monday, October 3rd, 2016 -
5:45 p.m. at Wendy's by I-49 in Springdale.

Board meeting adjourned at 6:51 p.m.



AREAEVENTS

Belle
Point
Quilters
Guild

Presents

A River Runs Through It

Friday October 14th at 9 am.- 6 p.m
Saturday October 15th at 9 am. - 3 p.m.

Fort Smith Corwention Center
5b South 7th Street
Fort Smith, AR
Admission $6.00

Please Visit Our Website:
www.bellepointquiltersguild.org

Donation Quilt = Doo i * Vendor's Mall = Special Exhibits
Judged Show e« Silent Auction = Lunch Available ¢ Free Parking

L R NS I SR M VaF ——

: Country Fare Qulltar s Gulld

“AUTUMN LEAVES” 2016 QUILT SHOW

October 21 & 22, 2016

Friday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Saturday 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Claremore Community Center
2301 N. Sioux Avenue
Claremore, Oklahoma

Vendors - Donation Quilt — Prize Baskets -
Apron Auction - Small Quilt Auction — Member

Crafts — Demonstrations — Bed Turnmgs -
Concession & more .

Admission $5/Children under 12 Free

CRYSTAL BRIDGES

MUSEUM OF AMERICAN ART

JULY 2 - SEPT 19, 2016

TREASURES FROM
THE AMERICAN FOLK
ART MUSEUM




- WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
1' 1st Saturday of the  First United Methodist Suzy Mathews,
rs Month, 9:30am - 3pm Church, Siloam Springs dogwoodquiltersguild@gmail.com

(bring a sack lunch)

_.-_-..
; WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
Nyte Time 3rd Monday of the United Lutheran Michele Lee Clark,
Qullters Month, 6:30pm Church, Bella Vista michelemmc@cox.net
- SN | ) . - N
WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
Loose 1st Wednesday of the Washington Co. Carla Gay,
Threads Month, 9:30am Extension Office, 479-305-8336
Fayetteville
] TR ANy 7 Jr W F
P WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
QUILTguild Modern 3rd Tuesday of the Rogers Historical Therese Ramsey,
Month, 6:30pm Museum, Rogers therese.ramsey@gmail.com
y | | CBA 1 y R
& NWA WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
p = Hns 2nd Wednesday of the  Southside Church of Carol Osburn,
Month, 1pm - 3pm Christ, Rogers 806-220-4007

" Gaild

LAY 5 G A L TS

{ : WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
Piec : N Monday of the Month, First Presbyterian Sharon Phillips,
Patch 12:30pm (lecture); 3rd - Church, Rogers dlsjphillips@gmail.com

Monday of the Month,

RS 0 A A e

" ) WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
g Calico 4th Monday of the First United Methodist Alice McElwain,
S Cut—Ups Month, 1pm Church, Bella Vista alicequiltappraiser@gmail.com
) P |
o § PR WHEN: WHERE: WHO:
./ UL Y PY  ond Saturday of the  Harris Baptist Church, Martha Brown,
X ?‘ Qtli S Month, 10am - 2pm Elkins 479-387-8138 or

dardabrown@msn.com



